## MO SCREAMIN EAGLES CASE CLUB

1996 10<sup>™</sup> ANNIVERSARY 2006

October, 2006

www.missouriscreamineagles.com

Dear Screamin Eagles,

Boonville was a successful weekend. The food stand did almost three times as much business as we have done in the past. The show had the greatest attendance they have ever had. The big crowd was great but meant some hard work for those that worked. A huge thanks to those that worked in the food stand or the building. Without the Hoffmans, Stonums, and Russells who worked the entire weekend, we would not have been able to pull it off. The profit on the food was \$1263.94. We had to pay the MO River Valley Steam Engine Association 10% of our gross sales and this year we had to pay sales tax to MO which was another \$180.00. Larry Holder donated our chicken patties. Thanks to Larry.

Winners of the raffle were: Quilt- Denise Bauersachs of Coulterville, IL. . Jean Ellis of High Hill won the Spirit of 76 toy tractor. Cast iron eagle-Chester Narvell from Lathrop. Chester was a club member. Chester past away about a week before the show. Our sympathy goes to his family. We took in about \$627.00 on the raffle.

Our parts corral was down this year but there were several Allis flea market people set up just outside the building. Wayne Russell did a great job of operating the miniature steam engine that we have on loan in the building. Thanks, Wayne. Before the show Alois and Fred Mayes built a new parts counter that really added to the building and added space to lay out items for people to look at. Thanks Alois and Fred. Thanks also to Paul Dubbert for an antique cash register that added to the store atmosphere.

It was really nice to have water in the building this year to wash hands and dishes. It was a rather primitive setup but with the water not being put in till Labor Day, we did not have time to do much. Thanks to Dennis Ficken who helped the plumber get the water line in. The MRVSEA sent their thanks for our donation in getting the water to our building and the pulling area. Next year we plan to have a restroom and kitchen sink area.

There was a small gathering for the meeting on Saturday, September 9<sup>th</sup>. Discussion was held on what type of function the club wanted for the December celebration of our 10 year anniversary. It was suggested to rent a building for a carry-in dinner then we can watch old videos of activities the last ten years and also have tables for card playing and just time to visit. This would be held the December 27, 28, or 29<sup>th</sup>. Let us know your feelings on what you think would be fun.

We would like to welcome three new members to the club:

Robert Bauersachs of Coulterville, IL Kenneth Bauersachs of Pinckneyville, IL Tim Kessinger of Troy, IL

Our October meeting will be Sunday, October 29 at Buddy Norman's. This will be our fall carry-in dinner. The club will furnish the meat so members are asked to bring a dish of their choice. Buddy has a lot of good stuff to look at. Normans live at 18751 Monroe Rd 581, Perry, MO. They are 12 miles east of Paris, MO on HWY 154 to

Co Rd 581 then go north about 1½ miles and turn left by the big storage building. Look for a large sign advertising Norman Boat Storage where you turn onto Co Rd 581. Lookers may start arriving about 3:00 with dinner about 5:30. Buddy's phone number is 573-565-2288. Remember the time changes that day. Hope to see a crowd there. It is always a fun evening.

Sincerely, Jim and Mary Peeper, Secretaries

## **Meet Your Club Members Buddy and Carol Norman**

Buddy and Carol Norman live near Perry, MO in Monroe County where they both were born and raised. Buddy grew up on a farm where he fed hogs and cattle in addition to farming. He remembers that he would shuck corn by hand in order to get enough money to go to the movies on Saturday night. As he grew up he began helping neighboring farmers then started working construction which he continued doing for 40 years. Buddy now runs a salvage yard for tractors, has boat storage rental, and mobile home rentals in Perry.

Carol and Buddy have been married for 43 year. Carol recently retired as a teller from PSB. In her spare time she enjoys gardening, sewing, reading, and getting to spend more time with her grandchildren. She is enjoying her enlarged kitchen from an addition that Buddy built onto their house a couple of years ago.

Buddy and Carol have three daughters. Kayla and husband, Troy Sharp, live in Sedalia where she substitute teaches and he works for Pepsi after retiring from the Air Force with 20 years of service. They have two daughters, Peyton, 8, and Kelsey 5. Daughter Tricia and her husband Ray Snell live in Moberly. She is a stay at home mom raising their three children, Shelbi age 9, Zachary age 6, and Rylie 3. Ray works as a salesman for Air Gas. Jana and her husband Cory Bristow live in Valley Park, MO. She works for Nestle Purina at St. Louis and he works as a corporate pilot.

Buddy has always had a great interest in tractors. He attended the first Screamin Eagle Case Club meeting making him a founding member. Buddy has two 300 Case diesels and two RC Cases in addition to numerous other tractors and collector cars. Buddy has a very nice collection of pedal cars and tractors as well as some nice signs. In addition to being in the Case Club, Buddy also is in a John Deere collectors club. You will see Buddy at swap meets and tractor shows with his trailer of tractor parts which he enjoys doing during the season. He also attends auctions on a regular basis.

Buddy enjoys the Screamin Eagles members and likes to buy, sell, and trade. Buddy and Carol host the fall carry-in dinner each year which we greatly appreciate.

Please send us, or bring to the meeting, biographical information about yourself. It only has to be notes, we can write the actual article. It should include some brief information about where you live and what you do, about your family and personal background, your beginning interest in Case, what you have in the way of Case, other interests you have, and anything else you want us to know.